
 

July 20, 2016 
 
WA Department of Ecology 
PO Box 47600 
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 
 
 
ATT: David Dunn, Water Quality Program – Financial Management 
 
RE:  Request for American Iron and Steel Waiver based on Availability, WQC-2016-

LibWSD-00091; Water Reclamation Facility Upgrades, Phase 2 
 
 
Dear Mr. Dunn,  

 

Liberty Lake Water and Sewer District is requesting an Availability Waiver from the 
American Iron and Steel requirements for three (3) combination wafer swing check 
valves (specification section 40 05 51).  These valves required for this application 
because: 

1. These 18” valves are wafer-type valves that have a very short line length (4.25”) as 
compared to standard check valves (line length 40”). They are required due to the 
limited space in the strainer area of the Filtration Building. 

2. Unlike standard check valves that are typically manufactured from cast or ductile 
iron, these valves are 316 stainless steel suitable for the potential exposure to 
concentrated chemicals used in the process (i.e. 48% aluminum sulfate, 50% sodium 
hydroxide).   

3. Unlike standard check valves that are designed for higher pressure applications, 
these valves are designed to fully open at the very low line velocities required for 
this application minimizing pressure loss through the valve. This is required due to 
the low available hydrostatic head.    

The RitePro valves are the only valves that could be found suitable for this application.  
They are the same valves as those supplied by the membrane manufacturer (Zenon/ 
GE), under a separate contract for this project.  The Membrane Filtration System 
contract with Zenon/GE is exempt from AIS requirements.  (Membrane filtration 
systems are listed as “not a construction material” on the EPA 3/20/14 guidance 
document, item #22 on pages 8 & 9.)     

The valves that the District is requesting a waiver for are 18” RitePro Combination 
Wafer Swing Check Valves model SA10.  The total cost of the 3 valves is $39,705.84. 

The EPA can grant a waiver from the requirement if the “iron and steel products are not 
produced in the United States in sufficient and reasonably available quantities and of a 
satisfactory quality;”  The district has been unable to locate valves that meet the 



The valves that the District is requesting a waiver for are 18” RitePro Combination Wafer Swing 

Check Valves model SA10.  The total cost of the 3 valves is $39,705.84. 

The EPA can grant a waiver from the requirement if the “iron and steel products are not 

produced in the United States in sufficient and reasonably available quantities and of a 

satisfactory quality;”  The district has been unable to locate valves that meet the specifications 

that are produced domestically.  See attached emails from valve suppliers and letter from the 

design engineer documenting our attempts to locate AIS compliant valves that can meet our 

specifications.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

BiJay Adams 

General Manager 

 

Cc Eliot Sherman, EPA Office of Water Management 

 Cynthia Wall, Ecology Water Quality Program 

 Ginny Darrell, Century West Engineering 

 

Encl. Specification Section 40 05 51 – see paragraph 2.07 

 Product cut sheet  

Correspondence from supplier and from the design engineer 
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